









May 18, 2010                                                                CERTIFIED MAIL
                                                                                      7009 1680 0002 2614 9825 
                                                                                     
                                                                                      
Mr. Chip Leonard
Southeastern Development Group
9131 Cross Park Drive
Knoxville, Tennessee 37923

RE: Stonebridge Subdivision
        NOTICE OF COMPLIANCE REVIEW MEETING
State Operating Permit SOP 09-048
Jefferson County

Dear Mr. Leonard:

A State Operating Permit was issued for a pump and haul system to serve this development temporarily, effective February 1, 2010, and expiring December 30, 2011. The title page of said permit says:

This permit is issued as a result of the application filed on October 23, 2009, in the office of the Division of Water Pollution Control and in conformity with approved plans, specifications, and other data submitted to the Department in support of the above application, all of which are filed with and considered as a part of this permit, together with the following named conditions and requirements.

The application states that public sewers will be available in less than 6 months, by a “line to be installed later.”  It was our understanding that sewers would be constructed and connected to the Newport Utilities collection system. In fact, the initial application for this system was made by Newport Utilities, but was withdrawn in favor of an application directly from the developer.

It is our understanding that the necessary arrangements have not been made to allow Newport to receive this wastewater from a neighboring utility’s territory. We also have not received application for an alternative permanent wastewater treatment system, such as a drip system,  to serve this development. 

The  pump and haul permit is meant to be a temporary measure to allow limited operation until the arrival of utility sewers or other permanent solution. The application, which is incorporated into the permit by the above language, states that such a solution was expected within 6 months of the application, which have already passed. There is no permanent solution proposed to this Division at this time.

Under Section 69-3-114 of the Water Quality Control Act, it is unlawful for any person to violate any condition of a permit. Under Section 69-3-107 (10)   of the Act the commissioner has the power, duty, and responsibility to  “require the submission of such plans, specifications, technical reports, and other information as deemed necessary to carry out the provisions of this part or to carry out the rules and regulations adopted pursuant to this part.”

A Compliance Review Meeting is scheduled for June 10, 2010, at 9:30 AM. This meeting will provide you an opportunity to show cause why the Division should not take enforcement action and to explain what is planned for obtaining a permanent wastewater handling solution. The meeting will be held at our office located at 3711 Middlebrook Pike, Knoxville Tennessee. Please feel free to bring anyone such as consultants, employees, etc., who can assist at this meeting.
Your cooperation with this office is appreciated. Should you have any comments or questions, please do not hesitate to call me at (865) 594-5521.
Sincerely,

Woodson L. Smith
Division of Water Pollution Control

cc: Enforcement and Compliance, DWPC, Nashville
